End-of-Life Care Continuing Medical Education Update

The New Jersey Board of Medical Examiners requires 100 continuing medical education credits,
of which at least 40 of such credits shall be in Category I. Commencing with this biennial
renewal period which started on July 1, 2013, two of the 40 credits in Category | courses
shall, pursuant to P.L. 2011, c. 145 (C.45:9-7.7), be in programs or topics related to end-of-
life care. The Board is aware that many hospitals and a wide variety of other CME providers are
offering a variety of courses that will satisfy this 2 hour requirement.

If a licensee believes that this mandate has little applicability to his/her practice area, waivers or
extensions can be requested. The licensee, within 60 days of the expiration of the biennial
renewal period, (i.e., by April 30, 2015) needs to send to the Board office, by certified mail,
return receipt requested, or other proof of delivery, a letter explaining why such
waiver/exemption is applicable. If granted, the extension or waiver is effective for the biennial
licensure period in which the extension and/or waiver is granted. If the reason(s) which
necessitated the extension and/or waiver continues into the next biennial period, the licensee
shall apply to the Board for the renewal of such extension and/or waiver for the new biennial
period.



